
                                                                                                                                                    

 

 
 

 
REPORT to MEMBERS of the MOBILITY COMMISSION 

From PUBLIC WORKS 
  

 
DATE: May 1, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: APPEAL THE DENIAL OF AN INSTALLATION OF A DISABLED PERSONS 

PARKING SPACE AT 8115 PASADENA AVE  
 
ISSUING DEPT:   Public Works 
 
SUMMARY: 

 

Issue:   
Should the Mobility Commission support the appeal and recommend to the City Council 
for the installation of a disabled person parking space at 8115 Pasadena Avenue?  
 
Recommendation:   
Consider the appeal and recommend to the City Council the installation of a disabled 
person parking space at 8115 Pasadena Avenue. 
 
Fiscal Impact:   
The cost to add the space should be less than $1,000 and can be covered by the Public 
Works Traffic Operations maintenance budget. 
 
City’s Strategic Goals: 

 Effective and efficient traffic circulation and transportation 
 
Environmental Review:   
This project is categorically exempt from the environmental review process under Section 
15301 Class 1 (c) of Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations, which exempts projects 
which involve negligible or no expansion of existing highways and streets, sidewalks, 
gutters, bicycle and pedestrian trails, and similar facilities. 

 
BACKGROUND: 

 
Requests for an on-street disabled persons parking space require possession of a valid disabled 
person placard, available on-street space, and no available access from the private property. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The request for an on-street disabled persons parking space at 8115 Pasadena Avenue is from 
a requestor that has provided verification of ownership of a disabled person placard. There is off-
street parking available. The requester submitted an application in 2018 which was denied by 
Traffic Commission at that time citing that ample off-street parking was available at the address 
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and that neighbors had voiced concern of dedicated accessible spaces. The requester is now 
appealing this decision based on the fact that the driveway is not large enough to park a vehicle 
without blocking the sidewalk.  
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
The Mobility Commission should consider the appeal and recommend to the City Council the 
installation a disabled person parking space at 8115 Pasadena Avenue. 
 

Reviewed by:    Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
____________________   ____________________________ 
Michael Throne, PE    Brian Damiani, TE 
Director of Public Works    Traffic Consultant 
     
 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  

A. 8115 Pasadena Ave Street View Image 
B. Original 2018 ADA Parking Request 

 
 
 
 

 


